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Question  

 

Will the Minister explain any reasons, including legal ones, that prevent the staff of the Emergency 

Department from giving advice to the public when they telephone the Department? 

 

 

Answer 

 

Staff in the Emergency Department (ED) consistently inform the general public that when concerned about 

their health they should visit their GP, call an ambulance for support or visit the Emergency Department.  

 

The most appropriate way to ensure that staff undertake an accurate assessment and produce safe clinical 

advice in an emergency is by seeing the patient in person. 

 

Staff working in ED are not indemnified to give advice over the phone as it is deemed a clinical risk. ED is 

a service that operates only on the basis of seeing its patients. A telephone advice service has not been 

operated as this would not be an appropriate extension of the emergency service.  

 

In fact, ED telephone advice is not common practice across the NHS given the requirements to safely 

deliver this model of care (recording facilities, telephone triage training, defined clinical pathways).  

 


